MINUTES

TITLE: MOTUEKA COMMUNITY BOARD DATE: TUESDAY 23 JANUARY 2001

TIME: 7.00PM

TASMAN DISTRICT COUNCIL MOTUEKA SERVICE

VENUE: CENTRE MEETING ROOM, 7 HICKMOTT PLACE,

MOTUEKA

K N Bradley (Chairperson), Councillors A C Fry and D

PRESENT: J Ogilvie, Board Members R C Horrell, P R Richards

and E J Wilkins

N Riley (Service Centres Manager), S Hartley (Minute

IN ATTENDANCE: Secretary), His Worship the Mayor J C Hurley,

Councillor P K O'Shea, and members of the public and

media.

3 PUBLIC FORUM

John Krammer queried where the Tasman District Council stood in the Port Nelson dispute. He noted Nelson Mayor Paul Matheson was backing the Nelson wharfies, and hoped the Tasman District Council would endorse his stand.

His Worship the Mayor J C Hurley said that as part owners of the Port he considered the Tasman District Council should remain on neutral ground, and therefore could not support Mr Matheson. Mr Hurley felt the appropriate thing to do was to allow the parties of the dispute to resolve the issues themselves.

Mr Butler circulated his personal submission to Opus on the State Highway 60 Strategy Study, and also some supporting information regarding the Wakatu Urban Residential Lessees Association. On behalf of Grey Power Motueka Mr Butler requested that the drain alongside New World Supermarket be cleared of vegetation next month, and that a notice be put in the TDC Newsline requesting people to cut back vegetation overhanging footpaths.

Debbie Bowdler, representing Greenwood Kindergarten, along with three other parents, expressed concern with the difficulty in getting a pedestrian crossing outside the Kindergarten. She said that the Kindergarten had been lobbying the Council for 13 years for such a crossing, and wondered why the rules were different in Richmond, as Gilbert Street had a pedestrian crossing and their situation was similar to Greenwood Kindergartens. Mrs Bowdler also expressed concern with the survey recently undertaken by Land Transport Safety Authority for two hours on a Monday, as she did not consider this was long enough. Mrs Bowdler said the Kindergarten have the support of the Police and Damien O'Conner, and concluded that it was not a case of how many cars etc. are using Greenwood Street – the children's safety was paramount.

His Worship the Mayor advised that he had received a letter from the Kindergarten, and he had referred the matter to Roger Ashworth for research.

Mr Ashworth said that the position has not changed, it did not meet the requirements for a crossing, and the bulbous kerbs had been installed to slow down the traffic. His Worship said the speeding problem was a matter for the Police and he would write to them, asking them to watch and target the area.

Cliff Taylor from the New Zealand Motor Caravan Association referred to the caravan dump site, and the resolution from the last Community Board meeting. He had investigated the proposed site at Stantons, but considered it unsuitable for turning around large vehicles, and it was also near residential properties. He suggested that the subcommittee meet at an early date in an endeavour to find a more suitable dump site. He added that the present dump site been recently vandalised, and the symbol sign has once again been turned around.

Shirley Frater referred to the Motueka Wharf and proposed fishing platform, and said she understood that when the wharf was sold to Talleys some two and a half years ago, the agreement stated that the fishing platform was to be established. She wondered at what stage this platform would be built, and said she was prepared to organise a party for the opening of such. Mrs Frater also referred to the vandalism within the High Street CBD including brand new seats physically damaged and signs down. She said these acts were not acceptable, and would like to think that the Motueka Community Board and Police would deal with this issue.

Councillor Fry referred to the Motueka Wharf, and said in the agreement Talleys were staging development over three years. The first stage was the big storage shed, which is under construction at present, the second stage was rebuilding the eastern end of the wharf, with the third stage being the western end including the fishing platform.

His Worship the Mayor J C Hurley pointed out that the actual title for the land would not have gone to Talleys until mid to late last year, so they have only been the legal owners for a short time. Mr Hurley said he would enquire whether the plans for the fishing platform could be obtained.

Richard Horrell advised that the future of the vandalised seats etc. would be discussed at a meeting next Tuesday.

Clare Hynd, Chairperson of Our Town Motueka, reported that over-flow car parking on Decks Reserve went well on the 23rd and 24th December, and she thanked Richard Horrell for his assistance in this. Clare considered this may need to be done again next year. She asked whether there had been a meeting with Murray Kingi regarding the Gathering, as this was an important event with financial spin offs for the town.

His Worship the Mayor J C Hurley advised that there had been an initial meeting, with a further one coming up.

Clare Hynd said that she supported Shirley Frater with regards to vandalism, and also supported the retention of the Central Business Rate in the Annual Plan.

Clare advised that Our Town was presently looking for another Co-ordinator, as Sandy Knox had resigned.

2 CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

Moved Councillor D J Ogilvie/R C Horrell MK 01/01/01

THAT the minutes of the Motueka Community Board meeting held on Tuesday 28 November 2000 containing resolution numbers MK 00/11/01 to MK 00/11/17 be confirmed as a true and correct record.

Carried

Moved R C Horrell/E J Wilkins MK 01/01/02

THAT the minutes of the Motueka Community Board meeting held on Friday 8 December 2000 containing resolution numbers MK 00/12/02 to MK 00/12/03 be confirmed as a true and correct record.

Carried

4. CORRESPONDENCE

4.1 Motueka Quay Trees – G Thorn, Reserves Officer Tasman District Council

Memorandum received from Reserves Officer advising that he was investigating suitable tree varieties to plant along Motueka Quay.

Moved Councillor D J Ogilvie/R C Horrell MK 01/01/03

THAT the Reserves Officer liaise with D & R Budge, Heather Tait and Gaye Milnes and Chairperson of the Keep Motueka Beautiful Committee, with a view to planting trees along Motueka Quay this planting season.

Carried

4.2 Bus Stop Removal – Petition

Petition received from retailers adjacent to the High Street bus stop.

Moved R C Horrell/P R Richards MK 01/01/04

THAT the request for the removal of the bus stop in High Street be forwarded to Our Town, bus companies and the Roading Engineer for comment, and further that the writers of the petition be informed of this proposed action.

Carried

4.3 Community Board Representative – Motueka Municipal Band

Eileen Wilkins clarified that she had been a member of the Band Committee, but not as the Community Board's representative.

Moved P R Richards/Councillor A C Fry MK 01/01/05

THAT the Motueka Municipal Band be informed that the Motueka Community Board representative is Eileen Wilkins and Paul Richards.

Carried

4.4 Wakatu Incorporation's Moratorium on Freeholding – Wakatu Urban Residential Lessees

Letter requesting the Motueka Community Board's support through writing to the Government and Wakatu Incorporation requesting the lifting of the moratorium on free-holding leasehold land in Motueka.

Moved R C Horrell/Councillor D J Ogilvie MK 01/01/06

THAT Board write to Minister of Maori Affairs as well as the Wakatu Incorporation to encourage them to resolve the moratorium and compensation issues relevant to leasehold land in Motueka, and enclosing the letters from the Wakatu Urban Residential Lessees.

Carried

4.5 Motueka Ward Reserves Management Plan – B Wilkes, Tasman District Council Reserves Manager

Moved K N Bradley/E J Wilkins MK 01/01/07

THAT the Motueka Community Board hold a meeting on 1 February 2001 at 7.00pm to enable them to make a submission on the Motueka Ward Reserves Management Plan prior to the closing date.

Carried

4.6 Integrated Management of Land & Water Resources in Motueka River Catchment – Landcare Research NZ Ltd.

Letter and update report on the research programme.

KMb.

Moved K N Bradley/E J Wilkins MK 01/01/08

THAT the Motueka Community Board contact people be either Richard Horrell or David Ogilvie on the Motueka Community Reference Group.

4.7 State Highway 60 Strategy Study Workshop – Opus International Consultants Ltd.

Letter from Opus International inviting a representative from the Board to attend a workshop.

Moved Councillor D J Ogilvie/R C Horrell MK 01/01/09

THAT Eileen Wilkins be the Board's representative on this workshop. Carried

- 5.0 REPORTS
- 5.1 K N Bradley
- 5.1.2 Litter Problems & Driving Antics

Kelvin Bradley explained that he was concerned with the litter problems in the town, especially glass bottles, and he was also concerned with the driving antics of young drivers.

Moved K N Bradley/ Councillor D J Ogilvie MK 01/01/10

THAT Sergeant Andrews and Garry Cheatley be invited to the next Board meeting to discuss litter and car driving antics.

Carried

5.1.5 More Seating in High Street

Kelvin Bradley reported that he had received comments that there were not enough seats in the town.

Councillor Fry advised that Rotary some years ago had seats, but no-one wanted them outside of their shops.

Councillor Ogilvie said he will raise the matter at next week's streetscaping meeting.

5.1.6 Request for Rubbish Bin

Moved K N Bradley/Councillor D J Ogilvie MK 01/01/11

THAT the Service Centres Manager write to the Engineering Services Committee requesting a bin be located outside the Kia Ora Store.

5.2 Councillor D J Ogilvie

5.2.4 Fearons Bush

Councillor Ogilvie reported he had been escorting people there, tenders closed on 1 February, and there should be something to report back to the next Motueka Community Board meeting.

5.3 R C Horrell

5.3.3 Museum Frontage

Councillor O'Shea pointed out that this project is only partially completed, with the original plan showing sails and a water feature. She advised that Glen Thorn has ideas for improving the area temporarily.

5.3.5 Laughing Dog Resource Recovery Park

Service Centres Manager advised that two people had indicated interest in taking over this business, but needed to ascertain the state of the material, and whether it could be recycled.

Councillor O'Shea reminded Board members of the Zero Waste meeting next week to discuss the draft strategy.

5.3.6 Water Levels

Kelvin Bradley advised that unless the area received adequate rain, water rationing would be starting next week.

Richard Horrell asked that this matter be an agendered item for the next meeting.

His Worship the Mayor advised that the Chief Executive Officer had signed an acceptance offer from Agmar? for water resources funding, which will benefit the Tasman District Council by \$230,000. He said this fund would further deep bores in Upper Moutere, and go towards further exploration on the Waimea side. His Worship said he understood Motueka had an abundance of water, but a shallow aquifer. He believed that there is a Council responsibility to ensure there is adequate water for

fire fighting.

5.4 PR Richards

5.4.1 Fearons Bush

Councillor Ogilvie advised that the tender document was organised by the Community Services Department, and he expected the Chairman and Committee would discuss and finalise these.

5.4.2 Motueka Quay

Paul Richards reported that Excell wouldn't do anything unless they had a guarantee of funding. He also added that there was another tree which would need to be removed.

5.4.3 Old Wharf Road Erosion

Paul Richards said he believed if concrete piles were put down, dirt put over them and trees planted, this would solve the problem.

Kelvin Bradley suggested that this item go in the Annual Plan for funding.

5.4.5 Councillor Sangster's Comments

Paul Richards said he was in total agreement with Councillors Sangster's comments in the newspaper.

5.4.6 Richmond Land

His Worship the Mayor J C Hurley advised that this was ongoing, and they are prepared to commence negotiations again.

5.4.8 Excell Contracts

Service Centres Manager advised that the Reserves Manager was not in a position to answer questions at this stage, because Council was in the process of tendering out the contracts.

Councillor Ogilvie advised that the Community Services Committee would have input to these tenders, of which he was a member, and other Motueka Councillors could attend.

Paul Richards said he hoped that Councillors would lean towards employment in town, for example Excell and local knowledge.

MADE

5.5 E J Wilkins

5.5.2 Lighting in High Street for Festive Season

Moved E J Wilkins/R C Horrell MK 01/01/12

THAT a letter be sent to the organisers Paul Hawkes, Stephen Day and Our Town Motueka thanking them for a job well done, and that a note be placed in the TDC Newsline acknowledging the support of the local businesses.

Carried

5.6 Service Centres Manager

5.6.1 Huffam Street Dump Site

Cliff Taylor was invited to join the Board members at the table.

Service Centres Manager read out Mr Taylor's report, which was tabled at the Open Forum.

Agreed that the Service Centres Manager, Councillor A C Fry, Paul Richards and Cliff Taylor meet on Friday 26 January 2001 at 8.45am at the Tasman District Council Motueka Service Centre, in an endeavour to find a suitable alternative site for a sewage dump point.

5.6.4 The Gathering

Service Centres Manager advised that the debrief was scheduled for Thursday 25 January 2001.

5.6.5 Town Clock

Councillor Fry advised that he had spoken to Euan Grant from Rotary, and Mr Grant was quite prepared to handle this situation providing George Christofski gets something official from Council.

5.6.6 Tasman Taxis

Service Centres Manager advised that the West Coast local authority is subsidising this service to 60%. It was originally a subsidy under the Road Board, now under Transfund. He added that it was a competitive tender system, and was difficult to get figures, but he would write to the Land Transport Safety Authority to see if he could get these, and report back to the next meeting.

5.8 His Worship the Mayor

His Worship the Mayor reported that the Local Government Commission had heard the submissions in opposition with regards Tasman District Council's decision to retain the same number of wards and councillors for the next election, and the Commission would report back with their decision in March. He pointed out that the Local Government Commission's decision would be final.

His Worship the Mayor also reported that he would be pursing immediate maintenance to the outwards appearance of the Memorial Hall to bring it up to a reasonable standard as a Council building.

ISSUES FROM PUBLIC FORUM

Fishing Platform

Councillor Ogilvie requested the Service Centres Manager to get a report from the Chief Executive Officer on the progress of the fishing platform

Pedestrian Crossing - Greenwood Street

His Worship the Mayor J C Hurley advised that he would contact the Motueka Police regarding speeding in this street.

Eileen Wilkins said she would be happy to carry out a traffic survey for an hour outside the Kindergarten.

Moved R C Horrell/P R Richards MK 01/01/13

THAT the Service Centres Manager write to Greenwood Kindergarten advising that the Board is looking into the matter again, and will get back to them in due course with their findings, including the results of the Board's survey.

Carried

Vandalism in Motueka

Moved Councillor A C Fry/P R Richards MK 01/01/14

THAT the Service Centres Manager to write to the Community Services Manager and Chief Executive Officer regarding ideas for funding for the procurement of suitable surveillance apparatus which can be used around the district in an endeavour to combat vandalism.

GENERAL BUSINESS 6.0

Meeting Date to Collate Annual Plan Submission 6.1

Agreed that this meeting be held on 20th February 2001 at 7pm.

CLOSURE

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.42pm

Signed: KM Brack Date: 27 - 02 - 01.

MINUTES

MOTUEKA COMMUNITY BOARD
TUESDAY 27 FEBRUARY 2001

TIME: 7.00PM

VENUE: TASMAN DISTRICT COUNCIL MOTUEKA SERVICE

CENTRE MEETING ROOM, 7 HICKMOTT PLACE,

MOTUEKA

PRESENT: K N Bradley (Chairperson), Councillor D J Ogilvie,

Board Members R C Horrell, P R Richards and E J

Wilkins

IN ATTENDANCE: N Riley (Service Centres Manager), S Hartley (Minute

Secretary), His Worship the Mayor J C Hurley (from 7.10pm), Councillors P K O'Shea, P F Sangster and N J Hamilton, Senior Sergeant G Andrews, Regulatory Coordinator G Cheatley, Community Services Manager L

Kennedy and members of the public and media.

2 PUBLIC FORUM

Bob Cooke referred to his letter on the agenda regarding rubbish concerns at the saltwater baths and Motueka Beach Reserve area. With up to 12 vans a night there, he considered rubbish collection needed to be on a daily basis, and suggested that either a 1000 litre locked bin be placed in the area, which would be collected on call for \$34.00, or alternatively obtain a coin operated bin similar to the one at Rai Valley and Rotoiti. Regarding the proposed sewage dump site at Beach Reserve, Mr Cooke said he believed it was a suitable site, and Eric Newport had assured him that all sewer lines were still in operation down there, although there was no power. Mr Cooke also expressed concern regarding the parking of a logging truck in the reserve, which started up at 4.00am to leave. Mr Cooke requested that a sign be put on the end of the ablution block at Motueka Beach reserve, and tabled a sample. Finally, regarding the saltwater baths Mr Cooke advised that it had been tested and declared the cleanest in Tasman District Council. He did note however that neither the saltwater baths or the Motueka Beach reserve weren't listed in Council's Handbook to Paradise.

Councillor O'Shea said she would contact the publisher regarding this omission.

Bryan Faulkner expressed concern with trees overhanging footpaths. He also noted there was one rule for other highways and one for Motueka itself regarding pedestrian crossings, as Motueka was not allowed public arms and children run across the road in front of motorists. Mr Faulkner also expressed his concern with the two dangerous corners before Little Kaiteriteri where the road was very narrow and buses and trucks had difficulty passing. Mr Faulkner concluded by

KAB

pointing out that there was a problem with rubbish at Kaiteriteri from boats, and in High Street with bins overflowing, and smashed glass bottles.

Jim Butler tabled and read his written report. He referred the Board to his two previous requests which had not been actioned, being clearing the drain alongside the New World Supermarket, and also for a notice to be put in the TDC Newsline requesting property owners to cut back overhanging vegetation obstructing footpaths. Mr Butler also circulated letter from Mr and Mrs Corrie Johnson saying they would be prepared to clear up the section at 34 Grey Street if they were paid to do it, and asked the Board to consider this offer.

Service Centres Manager advised that he had received a letter from the Wakatu Incorporation regarding the moratorium.

3. SENIOR SERGEANT GRANT ANDREWS & GARRY CHEATLEY, CO-ORDINATOR REGULATORY SERVICES (TASMAN DISTRICT COUNCIL)

Kelvin Bradley welcomed Senior Sergeant Andrews and Garry Cheatley to the meeting. Kelvin said rubbish was the biggest problem, and his concern was the actual broken glass up and down street. He noted Publicans allowed their patrons to carry these bottles out of hotels, and questioned how we could deal with this.

Senior Sergeant Grant Andrews said off licence hours needed to be reduced. Effectively at the moment premises close at 2.00am and patrons can take drink out as long as they leave the glasses behind. He added that if you were over 18 years of age, people couldn't be stopped on the street with liquor, because a public place only relates to people under 18 years of age. Sergeant Andrews advised that on Saturdays between 1.00am and 2.00am there could be up to 100 people in the vicinity of the Rolling Pin, and thought more rubbish bins in this area may assist.

Garry Cheatley pointed out that 2.00am in morning produced a different culture of people in town, with quite abusive, loud and rowdy behaviour. If these people were caught littering, the Litter Act has offences of up to \$750 fine and/or one month in prison. Regarding the present licensing hours, Garry said he shared the Police's views, and would like to see these hours reduced. He wondered whether it would be prudent to contact these licensees about these problems.

Councillor Sangster suggested a change in the hours of the cleaning contract, and maybe get the contractor to clean up after usual bad nights at 6.00am. He also suggested a proactive approach by having posters displayed in hotels showing the fine for littering, and advising that surveillance cameras are in the street, which maybe a deterrent.

14MB

Lloyd Kennedy and Councillor Nathan Hamilton arrived at this stage being 7.51pm.

Mr Kennedy said regarding the rubbish collection, it was a good time to bring this matter up now while the contracts were being reviewed, and he would take a note of it.

Moved R C Horrell/P R Richards MK 01/03/01

THAT a meeting be called between licensees, Motueka Community Board, Motueka Police and Co-ordinator Regulatory Services to try and resolve the litter problem.

Carried

Driving Antics

Kelvin Bradley outlined the complaints he had received regarding young drivers and their antics.

Senior Sergeant Grant Andrews wondered how you would stop these antics, and reminded the Board that there had been a death last week, and another kid with ending up with brain damage. He added that the Highway Patrol here is covering the outlying area, and since the Land Transport Act came into force 15 months ago, Motueka Police have seized 90 vehicles. Police acted on driver complaints, and there had been a huge reduction in crashes in this area.

Richard Horrell questioned the Police's stance regarding the letter on Page 12 of the agenda.

Senior Sergeant Andrews advised that they had checked with their legal section and chalk drawings did not constitute as damage. He added that the person concerned doesn't approach people, but waits for them to approach him, and the only thing the Police could charge him with would be obstructing footpath, which he was not doing.

Garry Cheatley said that Hone definitely needed a permit under the Trading in Public Places Bylaw when trying to sell horse rides, but this bylaw didn't appear to cover what he was doing at present. He wondered whether the wording in the bylaw – "offence without permit to display information of any kind whatsoever" may possibly incriminate him, and he would be happy to advance this further by putting it to Council's legal advisors.

Councillor Ogilvie suggested that Peter Fowler be asked to check to see if there are any Council bylaws against begging.

Greenwood Kindergarten Crossing

Eileen Wilkins reported that she had undertaken a survey on the amount of vehicles that crossed this section of road per hour. She had counted between 207-260 vehicles. She also reported that she had spent some time with Peta McLeod, who considered the area didn't warrant a pedestrian, but thought it would be a good idea if she went to the kindergarten to talk to the parents in an endeavour to resolve the issue.

Senior Sergeant Grant Andrews advised that there is such a thing as a care crossing, but this was only for primary schools. He suggested that big orange fold down signs be attached to the lamp posts to warn traffic, and also felt that the parents needed educating.

Moved E J Wilkins/P R Richards MK 01/03/02

THAT Peta McLeod be requested through Roger Ashworth to talk to the Greenwood Kindergarten Committee at one of their meetings.

Carried

Moved Councillor D J Ogilvie/R C Horrell MK 01/03/03

THAT Peta McLeod be asked to report back to the next Motueka Community Board meeting on ways to improve the situation at the Greenwood Kindergarten.

Carried

Moved K N Bradley/P R Richards MK 01/03/04

THAT Eileen Wilkins be thanked for her work in the kindergarten surveys and liaison with Peta McLeod.

Carried

Kelvin Bradley thanked Senior Sergeant Grant Andrews for his attendance and input.

4. MOTUEKA DIL'S

Lloyd Kennedy, Community Services Manager and Councillor Nathan Hamilton were in attendance for this item.

Lloyd Kennedy tabled papers showing the projected balance for the Motueka Reserve DIL's, along with a suggested list of projects.

After some discussion, it was

Moved E J Wilkins/R C Horrell MK 01/03/05

THAT the following items totaling \$139,158.00 for the DIL's be approved.

Memorial/Rugby park Loa	an - Interest	\$17,787
	- Principal	\$18,371
Furniture & Signs for Reserves		\$10,000
Fencing		\$3,000
Walkways – continuing programme		\$10,000
Decks Reserve – next stage of development		\$10,000
	 lighting & drinking fountain 	\$5,000
	- landscaping balance area	\$3,000
Recreation Centre – upgrading		\$15,000
Rugby Park Upgrading		\$27,000
Museum Frontage		\$10,000
Swimming Pool – contingency		\$10,000

Carried

The Motueka Community Board requested clarification on details for "Furniture and Signs".

Memorial Hall

Lloyd Kennedy wondered whether the public toilets should be built at another location, and do minimal upgrading of toilets in the hall, re-wiring, general maintenance outside and a ramp and handrail at the front of the hall. This could be funded by a loan.

Agreed that the Subcommittee consisting of Service Centres Manager, Community Services Manager, Councillors Ogilvie and Hamilton, and Community Board member Eileen Wilkins meet on Thursday 15th March at 4.00pm for further discussion.

Councillor O'Shea suggested the Subcommittee consider Greypower's submissions on the hall.

5. CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

Moved Councillor D J Ogilvie/R C Horrell MK 01/02/06

THAT the minutes of the Motueka Community Board meeting held on 23 January 2001, and workshops held on 1 February 2001 and 20 February 2001 containing resolutions MK01/01/01 to MK01/01/14 be confirmed as a true and correct records.

6 CORRESPONDENCE

6.1 High Street Bus Stop Removal

Moved Councillor D J Ogilvie/R C Horrell MK 01/02/07

THAT this matter be left on table until the Board hears back from Our Town Motueka.

Carried

6.2 Fishing Platform - Motueka Wharf

Moved R C Horrell/P R Richards MK 01/02/08

THAT the memorandum be received, and that a copy be forwarded to Shirley Frater for her information.

Carried

6.3 Wakatu Incorporation

Moved Councillor D J Ogilvie/R C Horrell MK 01/02/09

THAT the letter be received, and the Service Centres Manager pursue the person responsible for paying the rates and clearing up the section.

Carried

6.4 Beach Reserve/Saltwater Baths Rubbish Over flow

Moved R C Horrell/P R Richards MK 01/02/10

THAT Jim Wareing and Glen Thorn be asked to investigate the possibility of placing a large lockable bin or alternatively coin operated bin in this area, and to also hold discussions with the Keep Motueka Beautiful Committee, who had offered to empty the foreshore bins and place the contents in such a large bin.

Itileka Carra III

Lloyd Kennedy noted that problem had been created by allowing house-trucks to go into the Beach Reserve, which was not allowed for in the management plan, and reminded the Board that this plan would need to be reviewed if they wished these vehicles to stay overnight in this area.

6.5 Greenwood Kindergarten Pedestrian Crossing

Noted that this had been dealt with earlier.

6.5 Complaint Against Tasman District Council Bylaw No. 1 1994

Moved R C Horrell/E J Wilkins MK 01/02/11

THAT the letter be received, and that the Service Centres Manager provide a copy of this letter to the appropriate officer(s) for their immediate action and that Mr and Mrs Urwin be informed of this action.

Carried

7.0 REPORTS

Moved Councillor D J Ogilvie/P R Richards MK 01/02/12

THAT all the reports be received. Carried

7.1 Councillor D J Ogilvie

SH60 Workshop

Councillor Ogilvie said he was disappointed that this workshop seemed to concentrate on peripheral matters, not focus issues. He advised that a Transit representative would be attending the April Community Board meeting.

Surveillance Cameras

Councillor Ogilvie advised that there had been good support from Council for this.

Water Reticulation

Councillor Ogilvie reported that this would be going ahead from Fearons Street at an approximate cost of \$200,000.

AMB

7.2 R C Horrell

Water Rationing - Hau Zone

Richard Horrell said the problem area was the most intensively farmed area, where there was no rationing in place and wells were at an all time recorded low.

Country Roads

Richard said he had been advised that there was only one grading a year, and he considered this policy needed to be reviewed.

Swimming Pool Workshop

Richard Horrell reported that this had been positive, and the Motueka Pool Committee was at present finalising details on the survey.

Kiyosato Visit

Richard reported that this had been yet another good exchange.

Fruit Season

Now with the added problems with water, Richard advised that this was creating premature maturing.

Kiyosato Gardens

Lloyd Kennedy advised that pumps had been sourced and bought. power and water laid, and the ponds would be poured next Tuesday. Plants had also been purchased.

Tata Beach Management Plan

Councillor Hamilton felt that the comments made had been unhelpful, and pointed out that everyone has the same chance to put submission into management plan. It was due for its five yearly review, and two Golden Bay Community Board members were eligible to hear the submissions.

7.3 PR Richards

Old Wharf Erosion

Paul Richards reported that he had met with Eric Verstappen, and would hopefully come to an arrangement to fix this problem in the near future.

Staples Street East

Paul Richards questioned why it took so long to get something fixed when the contractor was at fault.

Gravel Area In Queen Victoria Street

Service Centres Manager advised that he would take up this matter with Roger Ashworth and Eric Newport.

Zero Waste

Councillor O'Shea reported that this committee meets tomorrow to look at the submissions.

Value of Councillors & Board Members

His Worship the Mayor J C Hurley said he did not believe that Community Boards worked well and they needed to look at themselves. He said the difficulty at end of the day was that the Boards could only make a recommendation to Council, and they needed to be more actively involved in Council. He added that the Board could access Managers here, and if they are considered not to be delivering, they should be here at meetings.

7.4 EJ Wilkins

Community Board

It was noted that the Board had been given all of its' Stage 1 duties.

Councillor O'Shea pointed out that Stage II is not automatic, and felt that the Board should revisit and discuss it.

Agreed that this matter be put on the next agenda.

7.5 Service Centres Manager

Dump Site

Lloyd Kennedy said he would need to look at this proposed site, as different issues were involved.

Erosion – Motueka Quay

Service Centres Manager referred the Board to the report from Eric Verstappen following the on-site meeting. He said if the area was built up with similar gravel

Motueka Community Board Minutes 27 February 2001

Page 9

it will alleviate the problem, but he wasn't sure whether this work would require a resource consent.

Paul Richards reported that he had been asked to cost some gravel from Riwaka and advised that it would be about \$700.00 to purchase and tip along the frontage.

Lloyd Kennedy referred to the Motueka Power Boat project, and felt it would be a good idea to talk to them before their consent is finalised regarding giving the Council some of this material which could be used for foreshore protection.

Moved P R Richards/Councillor D J Ogilvie MK 01/02/13

THAT the Engineering Services Department be requested to come back with a costing to complete the foreshore protection work at the Motueka Beach.

Carried

Service Centres Manager advised that due to work commitments, Glen Thorn had put in an apology for not sending the Board a report this month.

CLOSURE

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 10.25pm

Confirmed: Kill Bradley

Date: 27 Monch 2001